

July 5, 2007

Mr. Bob Pohrer Pauly Jail Building Company 17515 Bataan Ct. Nobelsville, IN 46062

RE: Oconee County Jail and 911/EOC

Thank You

Dear Bob:

With the completion of the Oconee County Jail project last month, all of us at New South would like to take this opportunity to express our sincere thanks to you and your project team for their excellent work on the project.

As with any detention project, the Owner, and in particularly Sheriff Berry, was closely involved throughout the project and several on-the-fly changes had to be made to accommodate the needs of the Sheriff's Department. Your entire field team understood the importance of meeting these needs and performed their work at the highest level. Throughout the project Sheriff Berry realized the extra mile your team went and enthusiastically expressed his gratification.

We realize that our success on any project is directly related to the work completed by and the relationships formed between our company and excellent contractors like Pauly Jail. We hope that this project was just one of several projects that we will be able to work together on again in the future.

Please express our appreciation to your entire project team. Thanks again.

Sincerely, NEW SOUTH CONSTRUCTION CO.

Steve R Langdon

Project Manager

Comparison of the state of

NEW SOUTH CONSTRUCTION COMPANY, INC.

1132 WEST PEACHTREE STREET, ATLANTA, GA 30309, (404) 443-4000, FAX (404) 443-4100